
THE TREES ARE COMING!  

    While you’re out and about this fall 

and into the spring keep those cameras 

handy.  We want to see your best 

wildlife photos at the Annual meeting.  

We will be awarding the top three 

places for handheld and trail camera 

categories.  This means more people 

have an opportunity to win.   

 

    You are welcome to send your photos 

to me as you take them, and I will start 

compiling a collection.  Please be sure 

to have your name as part of the file 

name for each photo.  I also need to 

know what WMA you are a member of 

and if the photos are trail camera or 

hand held if it isn’t obvious.  You can 

enter as many photos as you want, but 

please have the file names changed 

accordingly.  I receive photos from 

members of Fayette County WMAs 

also, so help me make sure I get your 

photos to the correct file.  The only 

rules are that the photo was taken in Lee 

County during the past year and isn’t of 

a dead animal.    

 

    Please bring photos to my office, at 

200 S. Main, Room 203 or email me    

at: tpwbiologist@bluebon.net  by 

January 25.  Photos will be judged and 

awards will be given during the annual 

meeting on February 1st.     

Keep the Wildlife Photo Contest in Mind 
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    Because of the massive loss of trees 

due to the drought, the Board of 

Directors approved a plan to purchase 

2000 oak seedlings to be distributed to 

association members.  We realize this is 

just a small number when compared to 

the huge loss; however it is a start at 

trying to turn back the disastrous effect 

the drought has had on wildlife habitat 

in Lee County.  These trees will come 

from the same nursery that was the 

source of the trees given out at last 

year’s annual meeting.  Each tree will 

come in a container with a small root 

ball.  Members wanting to receive 

trees need to call into the Extension 

Office, (979)-542-2753 and sign-up.   

       

    The plan is for you to be able to pick 

up your trees at the Extension Office 

located at 310 S. Grimes in Giddings, 

beginning December 3rd.  Call to make 

sure they have arrived in case there is a 

delivery problem.   

      

    Since these trees have been on drip 

irrigation and anticipating the need for 

regular watering after planting; 

President Hasskarl and Extension 

Agent, Keeton Ehrig did some 

experiments to find the best way to 

accomplish this.  It was found that using 

either a 5-gallon bucket or a livestock 

feeder tub with a 1/16 inch hole drilled 

at the bottom outside edge gave a 

watering rate of about 2 gallons per 

hour.  Through the last two summers, 

5+ gallons a week allowed trees like 

these to survive and grow when there is 

no rain. 

(Continued on page 2) 



The 9th Annual Lee County  
Youth Shooting Event 
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    On Tuesday, October 22,  the Lee County Wildlife 

Association and Texas Parks & Wildlife hosted our 

9th Annual Shooting and Hunter Safety Program for 

middle and high school students at Nails Creek Park 

on Lake Somerville.  This event actually runs for two 

days with Lee County students on the first day, 

followed by Washington County students and their 

volunteers on the second day.  We can accommodate 

80 students each day.  Every student has the 

opportunity to shoot archery, shotgun, pistol and 

rifles, including black powder, in a safe and controlled 

situation.  We added two additional stations this year 

including trapping and herpetology.  

    This is a fun and rewarding program that the 

students and the volunteers really enjoy.  It takes 

about 25 volunteers per day to make this event  

happen.  We can always use more help!  So, if you 

have any interest give me a call or contact one of your 

directors.  Some firearm experience is preferred but 

not required.   

    The expense of this event is paid for through grants 

received from the local chapter of the Rocky 

Mountain Elk Foundation, private donations, Dime 

Box Sportsman's Club and Tejas Trading Post has 

also been a big help with ammunition and targets. 

    Fall Coo-op meetings have been held by South Lee, 

West Yegua, and Blue Branch together with East 

Yegua.  Members enjoyed great fellowship and good 

food! 

 

    Directors of Two Creeks are working on 

scheduling for its Co-op meeting and hope to send out 

announcements soon.  Watch your mailboxes or feel 

free to contact any of your three directors.  
 

Fall Co-op Meetings 

THE TREES ARE COMING! Continued from page 1 

     Commercial drippers achieved the 

same result, but there is of course a 

cost.  Therefore you may want to 

round up some buckets or tubs to use 

in helping you water the trees.  

Getting them with lids is desirable 

because it keeps out debris that may 

clog the hole.  Planting instructions and other 

recommendations will be provided when you pick up 

your trees.  

 

    Deer check stations will be in place again this year 

across the 6 counties that started the Antler Regula-

tions back in 2002 (Austin, Colorado, Fayette, Lava-

ca, Lee, and Washington).  As you may remember, 

check stations were in place the first 6 years of the 

regulation but have been absent until last season.  

The information collected at these check stations will 

help Texas Parks and Wildlife (TPWD) determine 

what effect the antler regulation is having on both 

antler quality and age structure of harvested deer. 

     

    Check stations will be manned by TPWD person-

nel for the first 2 weekends of gun season 

(November 2-3rd, and 9-10th).  Additionally, hunters 

will be able to self-register harvested deer when 

TPWD personnel are not present. TPWD biologists 

may contact you after self-registering in order to ob-

tain additional records from your deer.  If possible, 

please retain jawbones from your deer and hang 

them in a safe location to air dry. 

     

    For folks who bring their deer to a check station, 

there will be a raffle for various prizes. Prizes in-

clude a Lifetime Hunting OR Fishing License, vari-

ous guns, feeders, and knives. We encourage you to 

bring all harvested bucks to the check station, wheth-

er they are spikes, bucks just over 13 inches, or wall 

hangers.  Check Stations already for self registration 

are: 

Giddings - Bread Basket Citgo, 791 N Main St 

979-542-7507 

Lexington - Herk’s Country Store, 8603 N Hwy 77 

Voluntary Deer Check Stations 
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Old Buck and Spike Contest  

    We have three categories in the buck contest this 

year. This is still an oldest buck contest but now up to 

3 prizes will be awarded for oldest bucks and 1 

drawing for a spike.  

 

  Youth, 16 and under 

  Adult, 17 and over 

  Archery  

 

    Prizes are awarded for the oldest buck harvested in 

Lee County by a member during the 2013-14 season.  

We will still have a drawing from members who 

harvest a spike (at least one unbranched antler).  To be 

eligible, all bucks must have been harvested in Lee 

County and be registered by a TPWD biologist.   

 

    Deer heads cannot be frozen at time of registration 

and the jaw bone must be attached.  In the event of a 

tie for the oldest buck, the winner will be the buck 

with the highest gross Boone & Crockett score.  

Hunters entering spikes will have their names put into 

a random drawing to determine the winner.  There 

haven't been many entries in the spike category in the 

past, so chances of getting drawn, if you enter, are 

high. 

 

Call me to register your deer so I can collect age and 

antler measurements.  My number is 979-540-2744.  

~ Greg Pleasant 

Prescribed Burn Workshop — December  14 

    A field day on the safe and effective use of prescribed burning to improve habitat for wildlife and to mitigate 

the damage by wildfire.  The objective of this class is to show landowners what benefits fire can provide for 

vegetation management, how and when to use fire safely, and what help is available to landowners who want to 

burn.   

 

    Topics will include site selection, preparation, the tools and equipment that are needed and all the how-to’s.  

If conditions allow we will be burning a pasture as part of the class.  This is a private property where the 

owner is using fire as a tool to help plant native grasses.  

 

    This workshop will be held December 14, in Fayette County but is open to anyone interested.  The location  

is 8016 Bohuslav Road near Ammansville. Call or e-mail for directions or additional information.  Registration  

begins at 8:30 am with program beginning at 9:00 am and concluding shortly after lunch, depending on burning 

conditions.  

 

    Coffee and snacks will be provided, but you should bring a lunch.  Please RSVP for this workshop by 

December 5 to Greg Pleasant at 979-540-2744 or e-mail tpwbiologist@bluebon.net. Please dress for the 

weather and come prepared to participate.  Jeans, work boots, gloves and long sleeve shirts are highly 

recommended.       

Food Plot Seed Reimbursement  

 

 

 

January 25 & 26 
Lexington Memorial Park-Hwy 77 in Lexington 

 
This varmint calling contest just keeps getting bigger!    

For more information contact Tommy Ramsey at 

512-636-9488, or look it up on Facebook.   

Sponsors are still needed! 

    The reimbursement amount for wildlife food plots is 
$35.  It is not too late to plant fall food plots. Remember 
to take advantage of the food plot seed reimbursement 
program. Members purchasing seed for wildlife food 
plots can receive a reimbursement of up to half the cost, 
up to Thirty-five dollars.  
 
    Lee County Wildlife Association is doing this in an effort 
to reward members for helping wildlife in Lee County and 
to possibly encourage others to do the same.  
  
    You can purchase the seed from any retailer but the 
seed must be planted in Lee County to qualify. The dead-
line to have receipts to the Extension office for fall food 
plot seed will be December 1st.  Plants like winter peas, 
chicory, oats and turnips are all good choices for fall food 
plots.  

mailto:tpwbiologist@bluebon.net
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